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Directors Report 
 
The financial year ending 30th of June 2009 was characterised by clean up 
procedures and the financing of further growth.  
 
3 loans have been granted to a third-party in connection with the disposal of the 
aviation business of the ultimate parent company Imperial Holdings Ltd. in South 
Africa. A portion of the bond has been cancelled after that portion was acquired from 
a group company. 
 
The intra-group loans have been adjusted to the current business of the group 
companies. The global financial crisis did not have a material impact on the company 
itself, since the majority of its business is intra-group financing business, but on the 
business of the borrowers a negative impact was observed. The management board 
has assessed whether the global crisis will have an impact on the recoverability of 
the loans and came to the result that no significant risks are foreseen.  
 
The result of the financial year has been positively influenced by the cancellation of a 
portion of the bond and forex gains. The future results are expected to be in the 
same range adjusted for the above mentioned one-off effects. 
 
To prevent financials risks the management holds regularly meetings to discuss the 
current situation of the company and reacts accordingly. 
 
There have been no subsequent events after the balance sheet date that would give 
reason to alter the annual accounts presented herewith. 
 
 
18 September 2009 
 
 
 
 
Thijs Aarten Thomas Schulz Eef van Oostrom 
(Director) (Director) (Director) 
 
 
 
 
 



































Statement Directors to the Financial statements for the year ended 30 June 
2009. 
 
The directors of Imperial Mobility Finance B.V. state that to the best of their 
knowledge: 
 
1) the annual financial statements prepared in accordance with the applicable set 
of accounting standards give a true and fair view of the assets, liabilities, financial 
position and profit or loss of Imperial Mobility Finance B.V. 
 
2) the annual management report includes a fair review of the development and 
performance of the business and the position of Imperial Mobility Finance B.V., 
together with a description of the principal risks and uncertainties that they face. 
 
 
The directors of the company are: 

• Thijs Aarten, Dutch, Gendringen, The Netherlands 

• Eef van Oostrom, Dutch, Doesburg, The Netherlands 

• Thomas Schulz, German, Essen, Germany 
 




